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Computer Assisted Learning in the Foreign Language Classroom


Since I am a foreign language teacher, I am interested in finding out whether or not computers actually help students to do better in the foreign language classes.  The idea for this paper came when I found out that my district (Westwood), which is building a new high school this year, is debating on putting either a state-of-the-art language lab in or a computer lab for foreign language use.  My research will look at both language labs and computer assisted learning systems (CALs) and I  will attempt to decide which system is most beneficial to students.


The topics that I will discuss in my paper are the following: 1) Current language lab use in schools, 2) Current CAL use in schools, 3) Statistics involving acquisition of a foreign language, 4) Washington State University’s computer assisted learning system, 5) Teacher training for both systems, and 6) Student feedback of both systems.


Although these are the initial topics I have come up with, they will probably change or be added to since this is not the final draft of my project.  There is so much information on this topic, I am trying to weed out the sources I will be using.  Most of the sources I found have come from ERIC.  The problem I have found is that there is little literature available at libraries that is current research on the subject.  So most of my sources will be journal articles and articles from the internet.


One of the articles that I came across is named Polyglot (November 2000).  They discuss how to develop effective multi-media language materials and sound integration of technology into the language classroom.  It is actually an article written by the University of Washington which talks about their very successful Language Learning Center, which I will discuss in my final paper.  Students at the university have an advantage because they can do their homework online, have access to native speech audio, and can get a rating of their pronunciation of the foreign language.


Another journal I chose is called Computer Assisted Language Learning: Current Programs and Projects (Higgins, 1993).  This article talks about actual implementation of programs designed to meet each school’s needs.  In the article, it also discusses how teachers may create their own program to fit their own lesson plans.  Finally, it talks about using local area networks or LANs which will change the way a foreign language classroom is taught.


The next article I will be using in my research is called Language Learning Based on Non-native Speech Recognition (Witt, Young, 1997).  This article is very useful because it provides useful data on non-native speech aiding in computer-assisted pronunciation teaching.


The last source which I will site today is called Language Learning Via the Web (Bush, 1996).  This talks about the current status of successful language learning programs, the browsers necessary to use them, and the politics of a “free” worldwide web.  It discusses web-based tutorials and current problems with those systems.


I have a lot of information which I will use in my final paper that directly sites websites.  A lot of the research that I will do will come directly from information found on these websites.  I will not go into great detail about the websites, since I have not yet gotten to that part of the research yet.  But as you know, the information regarding technology is fruitful on the web.

